
Construction Update: May 29, 2025   
Gardiner Expressway Strategic Rehabilitation: Section 3 Early Works on Five Bridges 
│Community Update   
   
Thank you for subscribing to the Gardiner Expressway Rehabilitation, Section 3 Early Works 
on Five Bridges, community update e-newsletter.    
  
Overnight Closure of Park Lawn Road – June 7 – 8  

The overnight closure of Park Lawn Road at the Gardiner Expressway, which was originally 
planned for May 24-25, has been rescheduled and will now take place overnight from 11 
p.m. on Saturday, June 7 to 11 a.m. on Sunday, June 8. to remove the centre median portion 
of the Gardiner Expressway that runs over Park Lawn Road.  

To safely complete this work, a full overnight closure of Park Lawn Road will be required from 
the Park Lawn Road on-ramp to the Gardiner Expressway westbound (north limit) to the 
Gardiner Expressway eastbound off-ramp to Park Lawn Road (south limit).  

This work is being completed overnight when traffic volumes are lower to help ensure the 
safety of crews and the travelling public. The demolition is expected to be completed in one 
night.  

During the closure:  

• The Park Lawn Road on-ramp towards Gardiner Expressway westbound will remain 
open for the duration of the work.  

• The Gardiner Expressway eastbound off-ramp to Park Lawn Road will only have access 
to southbound Park Lawn Road for the duration of the work.  

• Signage will be posted.  

Thank you for your patience!    
We appreciate your patience and understanding as we work towards a safer and more 
efficient Gardiner Expressway.   
   
Please share this email   
To ensure widespread awareness, please share this email with your neighbours and 
encourage them to sign up for updates to stay informed with the latest information.   
   
For more information   
For ongoing project updates, please visit the project’s dedicated webpage: 
toronto.ca/GardinerS3.   
 
If you have any questions or have any suggestions for what you would like to see in this 
community update, please contact the field ambassador for this project, Madeleine Eleuteri, 
at GardinerS3info@parsons.com or 437-996-4065.    
 
Stay tuned for the next update!   

https://www.toronto.ca/services-payments/streets-parking-transportation/road-maintenance/bridges-and-expressways/expressways/gardiner-expressway/gardiner-expressway-rehabilitation-strategy/section-3-highway-427-to-humber-river/
mailto:GardinerS3info@parsons.com

